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REMINDER: Out of Network Lab 

Services 
 

 

ATTENTION: REMINDER REGARDING OUT-OF-NETWORK LAB 
SERVICES 
 
In an effort to ensure our Members are subject to lower out-of-pocket expenses and 
only receive services from credentialed lab partners, effective immediately, Molina 
Healthcare of New Mexico, Inc. (Molina Healthcare) will no longer reimburse 
out-of-network laboratories utilized for our Health Insurance Marketplace 
Members. Molina Healthcare will continue to pay for services you have been 
specifically authorized to provide via a prior authorization request. Molina 
Healthcare has a fiduciary responsibility to its Members to ensure they do not incur 
large out-of-pocket expenses and receive only the highest quality of care. You can 
help both Molina Healthcare and its Marketplace Members by ensuring your 
laboratory does not provide services to Molina Healthcare Marketplace enrollees 
without a prior authorization. 
If you have any questions, please contact Provider Services toll free at (800) 377-
9594. 
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